
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS24865

The bill amends the distribution of Advance Deposit Wagering (ADW) funds to provide the Idaho State
Racing Commission with funding to continue operations. With the loss of revenue from live racing and
simulcasting from Idaho's largest horse racing park, as well as the loss of revenue from the repeal of historical
racing, the Commission's dedicated revenue stream is down 80%. Adjusting the ADW distribution will
provide the Commission with the necessary revenue to continue to regulate racing at small tracks throughout
the state, while still providing 50% of ADW funds to the racing industry. Specifically, the bill amends the
distributions as follows: 20% (from 40%) for the horsemen's purse account; 10% (from 30%) for simulcast
sites; 5% (unchanged) for the track distribution fund; 5% (unchanged) for the breed distribution fund; 45%
(from 5%) for the state racing commission; 5% (unchanged) for the public school income fund; and, 10%
(unchanged) for track operating expenses. The bill includes an emergency clause to allow the first payments
in the 2017 racing season to be distributed under the proposed formula as early as April. This will ensure the
Commission has adequate funding to close out FY 2017. The bill also includes a sunset provision to allow
the distribution formula to revert back at the end of calendar year 2018.

FISCAL NOTE

There will be no fiscal impact to the General Fund as the Idaho State Racing Commission is funded by
dedicated funds. The positive fiscal impact to the Commission is estimated to be approximately $104,200
in FY 2017 and $210,700 in FY 2018.

Contact:
Ardie Noyes
Idaho State Racing Commission
(208) 884-7080

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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